OAKLEY PARISH COUNCIL 06.05.14.                          




         
           1.  

Minutes of the Council Meeting held on 6th May 2014 at the Village Hall 

PRESENT:
Mrs. Walker (Chairman), Mrs. P Olney, R Baily, P Phillips, G Sansom,  J Saunders, R Saunders, P White the Clerk, and 0 members of the public
	1.
	Election of Chair:

	
	Proposed by Cllr. Walker, seconded by Cllr. Olney that Cllr. Phillips be elected as Chair

	
	Resolved

	
	Cllr.  Phillips signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Chairman

	
	Council thanked Cllr. Walker for her 12 years as Chair and presented her with flowers as a token of appreciation

	
	

	2.
	Election of Vice Chair:

	
	Proposed by Cllr. J. Saunders, seconded by Cllr. Olney that Cllr. Walker be elected as Vice-Chair

	
	Resolved

	
	Cllr. Walker signed the Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Vice-Chairman

	
	

	3.
	Public Open Session: 

	
	None

	
	

	4.
	Apologies:  Mrs. S Fardon (personal) M. Taylor (illness).  D Jones had resigned from Council due to work commitments 

	
	

	5.
	Declarations of Interest: 

	
	Cllr. Olney for item 17 as a member of the Friends of the Old School, Cllr. Baily for item 22b) and Cllr. White for item 22g) as neighbours of the applicants. 


	6.
	Appointment of Advisory Group Members and Council Representatives on other bodies:
	Action

	
	Finance Advisory Group: Chair, R Baily, G Sansom, J Saunders, J Walker 
Planning Advisory Group: Chair, R Baily, G Sansom, J Saunders, R Saunders, J Walker 
NDP Group: Mrs P Olney, R Baily, G Sansom, J Walker

Bottlebank: P Olney

Village Roads Co-ordinator: M Taylor

Footpath Officer: R Saunders

Oakley Recreational Association: tbc
Village Hall: P White

Oakley Carnival Committee: P Olney 

Education Charity Trust: J Saunders, J Walker (P Olney as Bedford BC representative)

The Villager Community Minibus: M Taylor

Oakley Rural Day Care Centre: P Olney

Tree Wardens: R Saunders, J Saunders

Yarls Wood Liaison Committee: P Olney 

Youth Club: Mrs S Fardon

Twinwood Liaison Forum: Chair, Mrs P Olney  
Resolved to appoint
	Clerk

	
	
	

	7.
	Minutes of Council Meeting held on 4th March 2014 and Annual Parish Meeting on 1st April 2014:
	

	
	Resolved: to adopt the minutes.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Clerk’s Report:
	

	
	Highways – Clerk had reported potholes and street light not working in Reynes Drive, damaged drain and light on sign not working in Lovell Road, trees on green in Dewlands that needed trimming and had requested police to act against vehicle blocking footway in Grenidge Way.   Clerk had also requested repeater 30mph sign on High Street and sign indicating entrance to Railway Cottages.
	

	
	Allotments – planings had been delivered and allotment working party had levelled track.  Working party had also cut hedge, repaired rabbit fencing and strimmed site.  Clerk had thanked them.
	

	
	Lovell Road hedge – grass cutting contractor had damaged hedge and was dealing.
	

	
	Riverside – Clerk had chased new lease again.
	

	
	No Cold Calling Stickers – Clerk had chased No Cold Calling stickers which were due to be printed in March.
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	9.
	Matters Arising from the Minutes of 4th March 2014 and Annual Parish Meeting on 1st April 2014:
	Action

	
	None
	


	10.
	Reports:
	Action

	
	Meeting with Network Rail 30.04.14.
	

	
	Cllr. Olney reported that several residents attended and found the Network Rail video showing how bridges are demolished and rebuilt very useful.   Safety issues around the temporary road from Highfield Road had been discussed with Bedford BC Highways.  The site analysis to determine the position of the gantries was underway but it would be 2016 before wires were connected and 2017 before the electrified line was operational.  The generators would be sited every 20 – 30 miles so were unlikely to affect properties.  There would be a significant amount of noise and light during the overnight works.  Cllr. Olney to include an update in the summer Newsletter with contact details for Network Rail.  
	PO

	
	
	

	11.
	Police Report:
	Action

	
	There was 1 reported crime in March which was an attempted burglary not in a dwelling.  Crime figures for April were not yet available. 
	


	12.
	The Furlong:
	Action

	
	Council met with Barratts 04.04.14. and it was agreed that the water meter covers in the open space  needed levelling up; the play area gates needed adjusting to self close; the damaged equipment should be replaced and the two benches in the play area sanded and re-varnished.   Barratts had subsequently advised that their contractors were unable to raise the meters – the work would have to be done by Anglian Water and had suggested that that they were left as they were as they were not a hazard.  Council was content.  A final inspection would be needed before the transfer was completed.
Barratts had also requested details of Council’s solicitor to carry out the land transfer. 

Proposed by Cllr. R. Saunders, seconded by Cllr. Baily that Kirsten Rimmer, now at Kimbells Freeth, or one of her associates be asked to act for Council

Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	13.
	Electrical Connection and Permanent Christmas Tree at churchyard:
	Action

	
	Church had advised that the PCC would be meeting 20.05.14. and would discuss the route of the cable.  Cllr. Baily would investigate a new tree later in the year.
	RB

	
	
	

	14.
	Average Speed Cameras:
	Action

	
	Cameras had been discussed with residents at the Annual Meeting 01.04.14. and Bedford BC had confirmed that speeding was worst in Pavenham Road.  As a pair of cameras would cost approximately £60,000, Council would be unable to afford more in the near future but would consider relocating the cameras if the problem moved elsewhere in the village.  Council had considered other measures but speed tables which were the most effective were expensive, unpopular and also need additional lighting and Bedford BC had advised that one-way systems had been shown to increase speeds and flashing signs to reduce speeds by only 1mph.
At the meeting 19.03.14. Bedford BC had agreed that cameras would not be relocated outside Oakley and this would be included in the contract with the Borough.  The contract would also need to state that Council would receive a pro rata refund if all cameras were permanently removed from the Borough. 
Proposed by Cllr.  R. Saunders, seconded by Cllr. Sansom that two pairs of average speed cameras be installed in Oakley and that Council contribute the cost of one pair – approximately £60,000
Resolved
	Clerk


	15.
	Highway Matters:
	Action

	
	a) Trimming grass from footways
	

	
	Clerk had received 3 quotations of £2.00 p.m, £2.25 p.m. and £2.45p.m. to trim verges around the green.
Proposed by Cllr. White, seconded by Cllr. Baily that quotation for £2.00 be accepted 
Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	
	b) Parking in Lincroft

	

	
	Resident had raised concerns at the Annual Meeting about inconsiderate and dangerous parking in Lincroft.  Clerk had asked PCSO to pursue parking in Station Road and Lincroft and had asked Lincroft & Oakley Lower Schools to remind parents about safe and considerate parking.  Cllr. Walker noted that the Borough camera van could only enforce parking on yellow lines or no verge parking areas.
	

	
	
	

	
	OAKLEY PARISH COUNCIL 06.05.14.    
	3.

	
	c) Parking at corner of Reynes Drive/High Street
	

	
	Resident had raised concerns about inconsiderate and dangerous parking at the junction.  Clerk had asked PCSO to pursue dangerous parking.  Council agreed to suggest to the Post Office that they approach the Bedford Arms about using their car park for Post Office vans and Clerk to ask Bedford BC Highways to suggest options for the corner.
	Clerk
Clerk

	
	
	

	
	d) Lovell Road railway bank
	

	
	Clerk had asked Lincroft to remind students again of the dangers of playing on the bank.  Council agreed to ask Highways about a barrier or cutting out the bank with a view to constructing a cycle track in future and to ask Lincroft School to work in partnership with Bedford BC.
	Clerk

	
	
	

	
	Pavenham Road hedge had still not been cut back and Clerk to chase Highways again.
Cllr. Olney and Cllr. Baily or Cllr. White to walk round the village with the Highways Inspector to identify required works.
	Clerk
PO/RB
PW

	
	
	

	16.
	Allotment Maintenance Works:
	Action

	
	Allotment Group had requested matting plus pegs to lay under the planings at a cost of £115 and for £200 to be allocated for fencing to keep deer off the site.   Of the £600 in the budget for allotments, £335 had been allocated for planings and roof repairs 
Proposed by Cllr. Sansom, seconded by Cllr. Baily that £115 be allocated for matting and pegs as deer fencing would exceed budget.
Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	17.
	Closure of Drop-in Clinic:
	Action

	
	Concerns were raised at the Annual Meeting about the closure of the drop-in clinic and Council agreed to ask both Clapham and Great Denham surgeries if they would be interested in running a clinic in Oakley.  Clerk to suggest that they discuss with the Friends of the Old School who were currently refurbishing the building and could therefore consider any specific requirements. 
	Clerk

	
	
	

	18.
	New Bus Shelter for Station Road and Trimming of Trees in Hedge:
	Action

	
	Supplier had advised that a shelter similar to others in the village but without seats would cost £3117.00 + VAT and to relocate the existing shelter on the same day would cost £850 + VAT.  £4500 had been allocated in the budget for a new shelter & maintenance 
Council preferred a shelter with seats and Clerk to discuss with manufacturers and include on June agenda.
	Clerk

	
	Clerk had requested quotations to trim back trees in the hedge and received one for £600 + VAT and one for £780 + VAT

Proposed by Cllr. Walker, seconded by Cllr. Sansom that quotation for £600 + VAT be accepted

Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	19.
	Playground Inspection Report:
	Action

	
	Inspection had identified broken crotch strap on cradle swing seat (part can be salvaged from old swing), broken carousel seat, do-nut which needed replacing, slabs by the seat needed earthing up and bent rods in the perimeter fence.  Contractor had quoted £235 + VAT to carry out the works.

Proposed by Cllr. Walker, seconded by Cllr. Baily that quotation for £235 + VAT be accepted

Resolved 

Annual play inspection was due and company recommended by insurers who carried out the work last year had quoted £59.95 + VAT to carry out the inspection
Proposed by Cllr. Sansom, seconded by Cllr. R. Saunders that quotation for £59.95 + VAT be accepted

Resolved 
	Clerk
Clerk

	
	
	

	20.
	Council Complaints Procedure:
	Action

	
	Clerk had circulated Complaints Procedure.  Proposed by Cllr. R. Saunders, seconded by Cllr. Walker         that Complaints Procedure remain unchanged

Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	21.
	Borough Councillor’s Report:
	Action

	
	Cllr. Olney reported that parts of Reynes Drive and High Street would be resurfaced in the 2014/15 Highways programme.  Consultation on Bedford Hospital and care in the community was ongoing and parish councils would shortly be asked for their views.  Bedford had a larger catchment area than Milton Keynes and a better ranking but specialist services might move.  The lack of doctor’s surgeries in some rural areas was a particular concern.  All night parking had been introduced in Lurke Street & Riverside car  parks.       Bedford  BC  was  now  charging  for  pre-application  planning  advice  and  details  were
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	at www.bedford.gov.uk/planning  Problems in the past with safeguarding adults had been resolved but Bedford BC had requested residents forward any concerns.  Details at www.bedfordboroughpartnership.org.uk/adultsafeguarding 
	


	22.
	Planning Applications and Decisions and other planning matters: 

Decisions notified since last Council meeting – 4th March 2014
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00042/FUL first floor side extension, external alterations to rear including new pitched roof at Kingwood, Westfield Road


	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection

	
	Decision/Date:
	Permission 06.03.14.

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00070/P11 – reconstruction & alteration of bridge at Hartops Bridge, Railway Cottages

	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection as Council lacks the technical knowledge to comment

	
	Decision/Date:
	Notification agreed 10.03.14.

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00249/FUL – 2 storey rear extension at 6 Ruffs Furze

	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection to a two storey extension but concerns about the impact of the proposed design on neighbours and the street scene

	
	Decision/Date:
	Permission 26.03.14.

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00237/FUL – single storey side extension at 11 Dewlands


	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection

	
	Decision/Date:
	Permission 25.03.14.

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00340/FUL – two storey extension, canopy to front, balcony & dormer to rear & detached garage at Kenmore, Church Lane


	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection

	
	Decision/Date:
	Permission 04.04.14.

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00196/FUL – 2 storey side extension, first floor rear extension & rear dormers and new front porch at Oakland House, Westfield Road 

	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection

	
	Decision/Date:
	Permission 14.04.14.

	
	
	

	
	Applications received since last Council meeting – 4th March 2014
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00276/FUL – demolish bungalow & erect 5 bedroom house at 6 High Street

	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection to the house but concern that there should be sufficient on-site parking as with the bus stop opposite, there is limited street parking.  Also requested a condition whereby the hedge should be retained in line with the Village Plan and previous applications for the High Street as the High Street hedges are an important feature of the village street scene.

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00340/FUL – two storey extension, canopy to front, balcony & dormer to rear & detached garage at Kenmore, Church Lane


	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00415/FUL – two storey rear extension at The Spinney, Church Lane


	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00712/TPO – pruning works to 4 trees & felling of  silver birch at Westwaye, Westfield Road

	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection to the pruning works to T1 - T4 but object to the felling of T5 unless it is unsafe.  (Tree Officer has confirmed that pathogen on tree is fatal & tree will need to be felled but resident intends to plant new tree)

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00716/TPO – lift 3 trees at Mullion, Westfield Road

	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00717/FUL – one & two storey rear extension at 7 Church Lane

	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection

	
	
	

	
	Application No.
	14/00725/FUL – single storey flat roof extension to rear at 12 Burleigh Place


	
	Parish Comments:
	No objection
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	Application No.
	14/00830/TPO – fell willow at 3 Ruffs Furze

	
	Parish Comments:
	Objection as no reason given for felling and Bedford BC Tree Officer advised that tree is not unsafe or undermining house


	
	i) Outbuildings at 72 Lovell Road

	Action

	
	Resident had asked about occupation of outbuildings.  Bedford BC Planning Enforcement advised that complaints were received about residential use in February and May 2013 and on both occasions a close member of the family of the occupier of 72 Lovell Road was using the outbuilding as accommodation ancillary to the residential use of the dwelling house.  Enforcement Officer to revisit to check whether any new structure has been built and if so whether planning permission is required and whether there has been any change regarding the use of the outbuilding
	

	
	
	

	
	j) Neighbourhood Development Plan
	

	
	At the meeting on 07.04.14, Mr. Tidy, Bedford BC Planning Officer advised that all NDP Groups needed a strategy for engaging residents.  Clerk had asked website manager to add an NDP page to the Oakley site.  The Local Plan 2032 was due to be completed in 2016, so parish NDPs should either conform with the existing Local Plan documents and adopt before the new Local Plan was completed or conform with the Local Plan 2032 and adopt after it had been completed.  The Borough timetable might slip as not all the data required for housing and retail market assessments was yet available and the duty to co-operate with other local authorities in the area was proving complex.  Bedford BC would assist parishes with general advice but there was no Borough model for an NDP as villages were considering different issues.  Those concerned with housing & business needs would require Bedford BC allocations data.  Currently, there were only two small allocations in the rural area but it had not yet been decided how housing would be allocated in the Local Plan 2032.  The duty to co-operate did not apply to parishes.  Toston & Earls Barton in Northamptonshire had completed their NDPs and could be useful sources of information. 

As landscape was a particular issue in Oakley, Mr. Tidy advised that small, local, green spaces could be designated and would be given a status similar to Green Belt land.  However, these regulations came into force after the Core Strategy was completed and designations would have to be balanced with a certain amount of development.   The Landscape Character Assessment strategy for Bedford BC and Central Beds was also being updated.  Central Beds was taking the lead in the process but parishes could input their views into the emerging new document. 

Group agreed to consult with residents on broad topic headings as it was difficult to specify detail without Borough housing & business allocations.  It was decided to arrange a public meeting over a weekend in September/October in the Village Hall to consult residents and Cllrs. Sansom & Baily & Mr. Musgrave volunteered to co-ordinate the event
Clerk to meet with consultant to prepare the grant application.  Next meeting 12.05.14.
	Clerk


	23.
	Correspondence:
	Action

	
	a) Bedford BC – Women’s Cycling Tour in Bedford 08.05.14. - noted
	

	
	
	

	
	b) Mr. Burt MP – Parish council meeting 17.05.14.
	

	
	Cllrs. Olney & Walker to attend
	

	
	
	

	24.
	Grant Applications:
	    Action

	
	Oakley Scout Group had requested £1,000 to replace entire Scout Hut floor, including the entrance hall. Total cost of the project was £4,000 and balance would be funded from monies currently held by the organisation and from ongoing fund raising events.  £5,640.06 in bank at 31.03.13. and 41 members (54%) are Oakley residents
	

	
	Proposed by Cllr. R. Saunders, seconded by Cllr. Sansom that £1,000 be donated

Resolved
	     Clerk

	
	
	

	25.
	Finance Matters:
	Action

	
	a) Accounts for period up to 6th May 2014
	


	Income and balances:
	

	NatWest Bank - Current account balance at 31.03.14.
	£175,291.22

	NatWest Bank – Business Reserve account balance at 31.03.14.
	£31,106.10

	NatWest Bank – Bonus Saver account balance at 31.03.14.
	£71,532.69

	NatWest - Fixed Rate Bond at 31.03.14. (Developer contributions for future maintenance)
	Transfer to c/a
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	Received since previous meeting
	
	

	Bedford Arms
	Directory
	£50.00
	

	V C Property
	Directory
	£50.00
	

	Aylott
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	Oakley Gardening Club
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	Blunham Angling Club
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	Methodist Church
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	N. Beds Arts
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Salon 84
	Directory
	£50.00
	

	NLW
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Scottish Dance
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Oakham Decorators
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Kaye Optometrist
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Ashley
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Fardon
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	White
	Directory
	£50.00
	

	Tudor Rose
	Directory
	£100.00
	

	NatWest
	Interest
	£625.53
	

	Sterne
	Directory
	£3.00
	

	Metrosigns
	Directory
	£50.00
	

	Wordworth
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Lincroft Sports
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	PMG
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Fardon (Post Office)
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Wenham
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	SCP
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	DJR Tennis
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Fardon (Wenham Flooring)
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	La Maison
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	Old School
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	Village Hall
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	Oakley Building
	Directory
	£50.00
	

	Sovereigh Memorials
	Directory
	£12.50
	

	Diamond Security
	Directory
	£50.00
	

	Slimming World
	Directory
	£25.00
	

	NatWest
	Interest
	£107.40
	

	Bedford BC
	Precept
	£25,050.00
	

	
	Total
	£26,710.93
	


	
	Payments Already Made:
	
	
	Chq. No.

	
	Warners of Bedford 
	Grass cutting March payment
	£550.00
	984

	
	Wildmans
	Emptying bottle bank 07.03.14. & 26.03.14. 
	£112.80
	985

	
	H M Parrott
	Repairing play area fence & quarterly inspection
	£136.80
	986

	
	BATPC
	Affiliation fee 2014/15
	£494.00
	987

	
	Oakley Properties
	Cricket Field rent 2014/15
	£643.00
	988

	
	Friends of the Old School
	Hire of room March - May 2014
	£141.50
	989

	
	Information Commissioner
	Data Protection Register renewal
	£35.00
	990

	
	Village Hall
	Committee Room Hire 19.03.14. & 01.04.14.  3hr 
	£28.00
	991

	
	Clerk - Mrs Paice
	Salary and expenses March 
	£687.71
	992

	
	M Hobbs 
	Bus shelter cleaning & litter collection March
	£242.82
	993


	
	Payments Made:
	
	
	

	
	Warners of Bedford 
	Grass cutting April payment
	£550.00
	994

	
	Wildmans
	Emptying bottle bank 22.04.14.  & planings for allotments
	£349.68
	995

	
	Oakley Properties
	RPI increase on cricket field rent 2007 - 14
	£741.00
	996

	
	Maroon Planning
	NDP consultant fee
	£134.00
	997

	
	Village Hall
	Committee Room hire 06.05.14.  3hr @ £6 p/h
	18.00
	998

	
	Clerk - Mrs Paice
	Salary & expenses April
	£680.12
	999

	
	M Hobbs 
	Bus shelter cleaning & litter collection April
	£232.71
	1000

	
	
	Total
	£5,797.14
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	Resolved: to approve the accounts for payment.
	


	
	At the recent community litter pick volunteers had commented how little rubbish there was in the village and Clerk to thank litter picker
	Clerk


	
	b) 2013/14 end of year accounts
	Action

	
	Clerk had circulated accounts.  
Proposed by Cllr. J. Saunders, seconded by Cllr. Sansom that accounts be approved.  
	

	
	Resolved - accounts signed by Chairman and Responsible Financial Officer.
	

	
	
	

	
	c) Annual review of risk assessment policy
	

	
	Clerk had circulated draft risk assessment for 2014/15 amended to include NDP.   

Proposed by Cllr. Walker, seconded by Cllr. R. Saunders that amended risk assessment be adopted
	

	
	Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	
	d) Annual review of internal audit system
	

	
	Clerk had circulated draft Audit Plan for 2014/15.  Terms of Reference remained unchanged.  Proposed by Cllr. Olney, seconded by Cllr. Walker that the Audit Plan be adopted
	

	
	Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	
	e) Contribution to Willow Vale track repairs
	

	
	Bedford BC had apportioned the cost of repairs between Council, residents & businesses and proposed that Council paid 20% amounting to £450.96
	

	
	Proposed by Cllr. Sansom, seconded by Cllr. Walker that the contribution of £450.96 be approved
	

	
	Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	
	f) Website renewal
	

	
	Bays Media had quoted £1,200 to continue to host and manage the website for 12 months to 30.04.15.
	

	
	Proposed by Cllr. Walker, seconded by Cllr. Baily that quotation for £1,200 be accepted
	

	
	Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	
	g) Reinvestment of Fixed Rate Bond
	

	
	Fixed rate bond ended on 07.04.14.  NatWest had advised that they are not currently issuing bonds.  The best savings account would pay 0.44 % interest.  Council would need to begin cutting grass and maintaining The Furlong this financial year but as the grassed area is small and Barratts will have completed outstanding works, maintenance costs should be low in the next two years.  Clerk noted that Council might have to open another current account to invest with another bank.  
Proposed by Cllr. Walker, seconded by Cllr. R. Saunders Clerk to investigate options available and transfer monies to savings account in the meantime
Resolved
	Clerk

	
	
	

	
	h) Bedford BC Grass Cutting contribution 2014/15
	

	
	Bedford BC to contribute £1,171.33 towards the cost of grass cutting in 2014/15 - noted
	

	
	
	

	
	i) S.106 monies for sport & leisure facilities
	

	
	Council had agreed to pass monies remaining to Lincroft School for the new tennis/netball court, once additional boules equipment purchased.  Lincroft School had linked with Oakley Pilgrims Cricket Club and had requested the monies be used for cricket nets to be used by School and Cricket Club.  Cllr. Baily to pursue purchase of remaining boule equipment with Oakley Recreational Association.
	RB


	
	
	

	21.
	Date of next Council meeting: 3rd June 2014 at 7.15pm
	


